<u>Latest arrangements for LegCo</u> <u>Secretariat public services</u>

The following is issued on behalf of the Legislative Council Secretariat:

In view of the latest situation of COVID-19 epidemic, the Legislative Council (LegCo) Secretariat announced today (January 27) that, starting from next Monday (February 1), the LegCo Public Complaints Office will resume its counter services from 10am to 4.30pm on Wednesday and Friday.

The Secretariat will continue to arrange staff to work from home, except those who are responsible for servicing Council meetings or committee meetings and maintaining basic operation of the Secretariat, and those performing on-site duties.

Meanwhile, the Secretariat will maintain all the existing epidemic prevention measures and special arrangements. For details, please refer to the announcement on the LegCo Website (www.legco.gov.hk/general/english/sec/corg_ser/whats_on_20210127-e.pdf).

The Secretariat will closely monitor the development of the epidemic and review the measures to make further announcements in due course.